
 

 

Memorandum 

 
DATE: February 27, 2007 
   
TO:  Shoreline City Council  
   
FROM: Paul Cohen, Project Manager  
 
RE: South Echo Lake Development 
 
At this time the eight acre site is being cleared, graded, and prepared for site development 
and six building pads.  The City issued permits for site development and the first building 
for senior affordable housing.  This includes installation of temporary erosion control, 
utilities, building pads, roadways, and eventually landscaping, plazas, etc.  We are 
currently reviewing the building permits for two additional apartment buildings and a site 
development permit for the wetland restoration portion adjacent to the lake.  We  
anticipate the submittal for the YMCA building in a matter of weeks.  Two mixed-use 
buildings are planned for the SE corner of N 192nd St. and Aurora Ave. N.   Though the 
City has no deadline to complete the development, it will likely take several years.  
 
Number of Units – To date, we have approved and are reviewing 384 units in 3 buildings.  
We anticipate approximately 100 units more associated with the mixed use development. 
 
Frontage – Frontage improvements along Aurora Avenue will be temporary in 
anticipation of the final improvements associated with the Aurora improvement project.  
The west part of N. 192nd will also be temporary because it is connected to the Aurora 
improvement.  N. 192nd will include a wider sidewalk to facilitate the Interurban Trail 
traffic to the Park and Ride on Aurora Avenue.  Drive access into the site will restrict 
turning movements east toward the Echo Lake neighborhood.   
 
Stormwater Control – The site will have stormwater detention and water quality facilities 
prior to discharging into the lake.  The stormwater pipe along the northwest boundary 
conveys waters from Aurora Avenue.  The pipe will be replaced with an open swale 
through the wetland buffer.  In the future when Aurora is improved detention and water 
quality facilities will be installed.   
 
Wetland Buffer – The buffer is 115 feet wide radiating from the lake edge upland.  It will 
contain wetland enhancement and plantings, a boardwalk connecting the Interurban trail 
and Aurora Avenue, and an unaltered buffer area where building, mowing, spraying, etc 
will not be allowed.  At this point, there is no state approval for a small dock and beach to 
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be developed.  However, the boardwalk will extend to the lake edge.  This wetland 
improvement must be completed prior to occupancy of the first building.  All the existing 
trees in the buffer will be preserved.  The four tall conifers upland will be removed. 
 
Rezone Conditions – Attached. 
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